
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America 
Monthly Meeting 
 
 

March 1, 2021 via Zoom – Meeting was called to order by Jim Chiavaras at 

7:05.  Members present were Michael Betz, Ted & Gabi Blacklidge, Milu & 
Wolfgang Bubeck, Jim Chiavaras, Frank Conner, Amber Door, Glenn 

Eisenbrandt, Mike Karluk, Joyce Lo, Chuck & Lynne Olenyk, Craig Paull, Ty 
Roelands, John and Marshall Walters. 

 
Treasurer’s Report: Approved. Balance of $29,883 

 

Minutes: February minutes approved. 
 

Membership Report: 630 in total. New Members – 3; Transfers In – ?; 
Transfers Out – ?; Non-renewals – ?; Renewals – ?; Test Drive – 1; PCA 

Juniors - 21.  Membership report not received yet. 
 

Über Alles Editor’s Report: March issue ready to go to printer but waiting 
for updates to planned events (cancellations, unfortunately). 

 
Social Chair Report: No new activities to report. 

 
Social Media Chair Report: Not much activity to report in the past month. 

 
Charity Chair Report: Mel Trotter would not allow us to designate where 

our contribution would be used.  Randy and Lin are looking into alternative 

non-religious charities, such as Care Resources. 
 

Webmaster’s Report: February Über posted today.  Registration 
information will be posted when available. 

  
Insurance Report: No activities to report. 

 
Old Business:   

• Winterfest (2/27) - The Zoom Winterfest, with small group breakouts, went 

very well. 

• Parade registration opened (2/10) 

• Hocking Hills (6/26) – SEM event with Mid-Ohio region to Hocking Hills. WMR 

has been invited.  Registration via ClubReg. 

• MIS event (8/22) – 290 total spaces available for car clubs.  Registered cars 

get to do a parade lap.  Race starts at 3PM. 

 



New Business: 

• March (brunch) and April (cook-off) events cancelled.  The cook-off will 

be rescheduled (likely fall). 
• Discussion of board member info in the Über due to privacy concerns.  

All in agreement to remove street addresses (keep city).  No concerns 
by board on including cellphone and e-mail. 

• Potential May events – Sporting clays (Arens/Door) and a drive 
(Eisenbrandt).   

• IROC - Michael Betz has been checking out alternative sites – he 

recently spoke to the ballpark in Traverse City, but cost prohibitive 
($1,000 rental and unlikely to get Michiana region). 

• Paul Krapp interested possible up north spring event, in lieu of his 
planned fall drive.  Jim will follow-up with him 

 

Meeting was adjourned 8:04 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Marshall Walters 


